
 

 

 

STEVENAGE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING  
 

 
THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (SISH LANE AND TITMUS CLOSE, 

STEVENAGE) (RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2025 
 
At present parking in Sish Lane area opposite its junction with Broxdell, 
Stevenage is reported to cause a hazard and/or an obstruction. These reports 
were brought forward to us by residents through a petition signed by 15 
households. 
 
The council’s investigations have found that the current unrestricted parking at 
this location listed in the schedule of the Order is liable to cause an 
obstruction to traffic both during the day and in the evening. 
 
Therefore, it appears to the Borough Council as the Order making Authority, 
having considered the duty imposed under Section 122 of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, that it is necessary and expedient to make the Order in the 
interests of avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the roads and for 
preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising and for facilitating the passage 
on the roads of any class of traffic (including pedestrians). 


